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The Secretary and Government of Saskatchewan
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Toronto, Ontario M5H 388

Re: CSA Proposed Amendments Relating to the Offering Memorandum Exemption

Dear Madams:

[ am writing to comment on the proposed amendments to NI 45-106, in particular the proposed annual
investment limits for non-accredited investors, I am writing to comment on the proposed amendments to
NI 45-106, in particular the proposed annual investment limits for non-accredited investors. I am strongly
opposed to imposing annual investment limits for all non-accredited investors,

Let me begin by giving you some background information, I began my career in financial services in
1983 as a financial advisor with Mutual Life of Canada and became licensed to sell mutual funds in 1986.
In 1998 I obtained my CLU designation and in 1999 a CFP designation. In 2006 1 joined an I[IROC firm
and in 2013 became a Dealing Representative with an Exempt Market Dealer, Pinnacle Wealth Brokers
Ing,

I have been working with average Canadian individuals and families in the areas of retirement,
investment and insurance planning for over 30 years and some of the clients I work with today have been
with me through good times and bad for nearly that long. During that time we have seen periods of
extremely high and extremely low interest rates, raging bull markets and horrifying market crashes, I’'ve
seen clients retire and then have to go back to work because of poor investment returns and significant
“corrections” in the value of their investment portfolio’s comprised entirely of GIC’s and “publicly
traded™ stocks, bonds and mutual funds,

Interestingly there are no limits imposed by regulators on how much or how little these investors are
“allowed” to invest in these “safe” investments. This in spite of the overwhelming evidence that huge
numbers of Canadians will not be able to reach their retirement goals, either through their own savings
and / or through their employer sponsored pension plans when restricted to just these types of
investments.



A well-diversified investment portfolio comprised of both publicly traded and privately traded securities
gives investors the best chance of achieving their objectives. Otherwise why else would huge pension
plans such as the Canada Pension Plan and the Ontario Teacher’s Pension Plan allocate a significant
percentage of their portfolios to Private Investmenis?

Simply said, average Canadian investors have & much greater risk of outliving their retirement savings
due to poor investment returns than they do of losing their invested capital when invested in a well-
diversified portfolio comprised of both publicly traded and privately traded securities!

The limits which you are proposing, while well-intentioned will simply hand cuff investors to the type of
investment choices that have proven to deliver results well short of what they require to achieve their
goals.

This submission is being made on my own behalf,

If you would like further elaboration on my comments, please feel free to contact me.

Regards,

Willy Marcotte CLU

Private Equity Market Specialist

Pinnacle Wealth Brokers

Candle Lake, Saskatchewan

306-221-7728 willy. marcotte@pinnaclewealth.ca

CC:
Cora Pettipas

Vice President, National Exempt Market Association
cora(@nemaonline.ca




